
Member 

 
 
 
 
McGOEY, HAUSER and EDSALL 
CONSULTING ENGINEERS D.P.C. 
 
MARK J. EDSALL, P.E., P.P. (NY, NJ & PA)         
MICHAEL W. WEEKS, P.E. (NY, NJ & PA)         
MICHAEL J. LAMOREAUX, P.E. (NY, NJ, PA, VT, VA & CT)  
PATRICK J. HINES 
LYLE R. SHUTE, P.E. LEED-AP (NY, NJ, PA)      

•  Regional Office  •  111 Wheatfield Drive  •  Suite 1  •  Milford, Pennsylvania  18337  •  570-296-2765  • 
 
 

 
 

Main Office 
33 Airport Center Drive 
Suite 202 
New Windsor, New York 12553  
 
(845) 567-3100 
fax:  (845) 567-3232 
e-mail:  mheny@mhepc.com 

 
 
Principal Emeritus: 
RICHARD D. McGOEY, P.E. (NY & PA) 
WILLIAM J. HAUSER, P.E. (NY, NJ & PA) 

 
 

 

 
 

TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT:    LUONGO CONTRACTOR STORAGE      
PROJECT NO.:   18-13 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 20, BLOCK 2, LOT 55 & 53  
REVIEW DATE:   27 JULY 2018  
MEETING DATE:   2 AUGUST 2018 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: MASER CONSULTING  
 

1. A topographic survey of the site should be provided for the Planning Board’s use.  
 
2. Proposed Lot #2 which currently is not identified as not having any proposed use should 

have the gravel parking areas remediated to a vegetative surface.  
 
3. Existing trailer identified to be removed must be removed from the site prior to any 

approvals.  
 
4. Information pertaining to the Subsurface Sanitary Sewer Disposal System should be 

provided.  
 
5. Location of any water lines serving the facility should be identified on the plans.  
 
6. Building would require to be sprinklered in accordance with the Town’s sprinkler 

ordinance. Jerry Canfield’s comments regarding this should be received.  
 
7. Submission to New York State Department of Transportation is required. NYSDOT 

commercial access drive will most likely be required and should be depicted.  
 
8. Stormwater management on the site should be addressed. Large gravel dirt parking areas 

have developed over the years.  
 
9. Commercial properties and the Town of Newburgh should be provided with asphalt 

pavement and curbing as appropriate.  
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10. A shed exists along the southern property. This shed is an accessory use in a commercial 
zone. Jerry Canfield’s comments on placement of the accessory use on the commercial 
use should be received. Use of the shed should be identified in the site plan narrative.  

 
11. The current access road is not depicted extending to the area identified as “Bay D”. 

Access to this should be identified on the plan.  
 
12. The Planning Board may wish to discuss landscaping of the site with the Applicant’s 

representatives. Currently a wide open dirt area exists between New York State Route 9W 
and the existing structure.  

 
13. Actual parking of vehicles should be addressed on the site. The location for each of the 

proposed tenant’s vehicles should be depicted on the plans. Method of delineating the 
parking spaces should be addressed.  
 

14. Site lighting should be addressed on the plans. 
 
15. The Planning Board should consider the requirement for soils testing of the modified lot 2 

to determine if a Subsurface Sanitary Sewer Disposal System could be constructed to 
serve some future use on the lot.  

 
16. The Code enforcement officer should review each of the proposed uses which regard to 

compliance in the B and LHI zoning districts.  
 
17. Orange County Planning Department referral is required once detailed design plans have 

been submitted.  
 

 
 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 














































